
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 20-054/G01 

                                                30th January 2021 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for February 2021 

To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 
following matters related to February 2021. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911. 
              

Yours faithfully, 
 

_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 20-054/G01  < Return it to the class teacher > 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for February 2021 
Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Opinion:______________________________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items 

2/2 (Mon) 

3/2 (Wed) 

5/2 (Fri) 

9/2-20/2 

20/2 (Sat) 

 

21/2 (Sun) 

26/2 (Fri) 

 Flower Selling Charity 

 School Dental Care Service (5B, 5C, 5D) 

 School Dental Care Service (5A) 

 Lunar New Year Holidays 

 2021 Mathematics Olympic Competition (P1) 

 P4-6 Understanding Adolescent Project (Service Learning) 

 2021 Mathematics Olympic Competition (P2-6) 

 P4-6 Understanding Adolescent Project (New Sports Day) 

mailto:schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk


School report of January 
1. Teachers’ professional development 
a. On 2 December, all teachers attended a talk about education issues related to National Security 

Law and legal issues related to online teaching.  
b. On 13 January, the principal, the vice principal and senior teachers participated in a seminar on 

legal issues related to copyright, campus personnel management and legal responsibilities. 
c. From 19 to 22 January, Ms. Tam Sze Wah participated in the Special Educational Needs 

Coordinator's Professional Development Course of professional training to support students with 
special education needs. 

d. In order to promote the sports atmosphere in the school, our school has provided the 
opportunities for students to participate in sports activities from different areas. Through the 
SportACT award programme organized by the Leisure and Cultural Services Department, 
students can develop the habit of self-recording the daily exercise hours. Our school won the 
“Vitality Campus Award” in this project, affirming our school's efforts to promote sports culture. 

2. Students’ all-round development 
a. Our school participates in the "One Person, One Flower" Scheme organized by the Leisure and 

Cultural Services Department every year. The students took the Dianthus flower home and 
planted it. After more than a month, many students have planted the plants. The teachers 
encouraged the students to take photos of the plants to let other classmates share the happiness 
and appreciate each other. The activity allows students to understand we can have good results 
from their caring. 

b. On 8 January, a talk called “Transforming Pressure to Strength” for students was prepared by a 
social worker from the Baptist Aiqun Social Service Office, hoping that through the presentation 
of positive methods for dealing with stress, the students could master some skills to deal with 
stress and strengthen their ability in problem-solving and resilience, and cultivate a positive and 
optimistic attitude among them. 

c. On 18 January, our school invited the tutors of the Hong Kong Music Office to have the music 
performence. Students could not only enjoy the music performance, but also learn about the 
percussion, woodwind and brass instruments.  

d. To protect the spine, chiropractors recommend that we do 20 minutes of chiropractic exercises 
every day. The teachers have also made efforts to promote the “Hong Kong-wide Chiropractic” of 
the Children's Chiropractic Fund, and filmed clips to teach students how to do the actions. In this 
month, teachers demonstrated the first group of 3 actions, which are called Anti-Door Star, Twisted 
Star and Bouncing Star.  

e. On 29 January, Dr. Tam, the Chairman of the Alumni Association, came to our school to conduct 
an interview workshop for primary six students. He is a current secondary school teacher who is 
responsible for handling Secondary One admission matters in his school. In that workshop. he 
gave students many practical interview skills. 

 
3. Parent-school cooperation 
a. In order to help those families who have limited economic means at present to have e-learning 

at home, our school made use of the Top-up Grant for Supporting Online Learning of Financially 
Needy Students, to help 20 students to purchase portable wireless network routers and mobile 
data cards. We also helped two students to apply for free notebooks and a 3-month tutorial 
service to help learning via the scheme organized by Kwai Tsing District Office. 

b. On 19 December, Parent-Teacher Association had their first meeting to discuss about the 
development of PTA and plans for the activities of the upcoming days. 

c. On 12 January, our school held the second “CEO Parents” lecture on positive family for parents. 
Parents participated in a lecture entitled "Six Virtues for Cultivating Children" and learned about 
the six virtues “Perseverance”, “Respect for others”, “Responsibility”, “Spirit of commitment”, 



“Integrity” and “Caring” for children's growth, to understand how to cultivate children's good 
character to enhance students’ resilience.  

d. 25 January was the polling day for the parent manager election of the Incorporated Management 
Committee. Parents all voted enthusiastically to elect the new parent manager and replacement 
parent manager. 4D Wu Lok Yin’s father and 4B Liu Xuan Ting's mother were elected respectively. 

e. At the start of this new year, our students are reminded of evaluating their performances in the 
past and setting priorities as to how to do and learn better in the new year. A calendar designed 
by our school was given to P1 students to remind them to have the habit of ‘evaluating and 
planning’. 

  
4. Students’ achievement 
a. Greater Bay Area Mathematical Olympiad 2021:  

1st Prize： 3B LI YIK HIN 3B LI YIK TUNG 4B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 
2nd Prize：1B HUANG ZIXUAN 3B LI TONY 3B DAI ERIC  3B ZHAO KOBI CHAK KIU  

3C HO MAN KIT 4B WANG TOM 4B HAN TUNG LAM 4B SHENG SMILE 
4C HUANG TSZ SHING 5B WANG SO KI 5B HU TAT HOI 5B CHAN SUM YI 

3rd Prize：1A CHUNG CHEUK HIN 3B TU JIA RU 3B ZHANG XIYUE  
3D CHENG HOI HIN 3B YU CHLOE 4A XIE YUTONG  4A WU YING YI  
4B LI LUCAS   4B ZHAN ZHE 4B CHEN KEVIN  4B KWAN WING YI

 4B ZHANG TIMON  4C LI PUI HANG 4B YU ATHENA XIAO HAN 
5B FENG BOBO  5B GAN TIAN 6B YAO XIUDONG 
 

 
The school congratulates the above prize-winning students with brilliant results. The Lunar New 
Year holidays are approaching so we wish every student enjoyment in the festival with his/her family 
members. The school wishes every parent and student good health and a prosperous Year of the 
Ox. 


